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becomes evident. After reaching the plain, the water is
distributed by means of primary, secondary, and tertiary
canals, their total length amounting to 746 kilometers.
The surplus discharge is through canals, 565 kilometers
in length. It is worth noting that only one main canal
was constructed for irrigating the Kara Arslan district,
near Konia, and for increasing its water supply. Vari-
ous barrages were constructed to hold back and store the
water. Also forty stone-laid roads, as well as those of
other description, were constructed in addition to the
bridges, large and small, alongside the canals. More-
over, there have been established telegraph and tele-
phone lines of 225 kilometers each with further extension
of these lines under contemplation. Houses for the
officials and huts for the barrage employes have also
been constructed. The Anatolian Railway Company,
which was and is greatly interested in the traffic possi-
bilities, undertook this work which they completed in
four years, or a year before the date called for by the
contract.
The first results of this irrigation work date from the
year 1913 when the profits, as it was the first year of
operation, were approximately only half of the expected
amount. The operations during 1914 were seriously
affected by the outbreak of the war. During the first
year, only abont 300,000 dunarns were cultivated, and of
this 225,250 dunams were devoted to wheat, 46,655 to
barley, 14,370 to melons and f rttits, 1325 to oats and rye,
4875 to chick peas and vetches, and 1000 dunams to maize.
Thus the greater part of the locality was left un-
cultivated. Only in the Kara Arslan locality and in the
model farm were the profits up to expectation. Three and
one half cubic meters of water was supplied throughout.
The profits from this valuable enterprise could be in-
creased by the following measures: (a) immediate regis-
tration should be made to establish the limits of the lands

